LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear TJOD Family,

We are delighted to present the first issue of our magazine for the year 2025 to you in March. In the March issue, 12 articles,
which have been meticulously reviewed and deemed suitable for publication through the rigorous efforts of our editors and
reviewers, have been presented to the opinions of scientists on national and international platforms. | believe that the published
studies will contribute to the current knowledge of literature.

As the TJOD Family, we place great importance on scientific studies, meetings, and symposiums. We carry out our webinars and
regional meetings, held online, with great enthusiasm. Our TJOD Assistant School project, which we believe plays a crucial role
in the training of our young colleagues, continues in full swing. The high number of participants in the assistant schools we held
in January and February at Ankara Gulhane Faculty of Medicine and Izmir Ege University has greatly motivated us. | would like
to mention that these courses are also planned for March, April, and May.

| would also like to mention that we plan to hold the 22" National Gynecology and Obstetrics Congress, which we have been
working on for a long time, in Cyprus from May 14 to 18, 2025. Looking forward to meeting all our colleagues at Turkiye's
largest and most intensely attended congress.

Best Regards
ismail Mete Htil, Prof. MD
President of TJOD




